
TOWNSHIP OF O’HARA 

COUNCIL PUBLIC HEARINGMINUTES 

  DECEMBER 3, 2019   

 

I. CALL TO ORDER 

 

 A. Call to Order by President Smith at 7:03 p.m. 

 B. Pledge of Allegiance led by President Smith. 

 C. Roll Call 

  Council Members Present:  Robert John Smith, President of Council; Charles A. 

Vogel, Vice-President of Council; George H. Stewart, 

Second Ward; Allison Berger, Fourth Ward; Cassandra 

Eccles, Fifth Ward  

 

  Absent: Scott Frankowski, Third Ward; John R. Denny, Jr., At-

Large  

 

 Also Present: Ted Curran*, Treasurer; Julie A. Jakubec, CPA, CGMA, 

Township Manager; Daniel Garfinkel, Township 

Solicitor; Charles W. Steinert, Jr., P.E., Township 

Engineer; Scott K. Slagel, Police Superintendent; Cathy 

Bubas, Manager’s Secretary 

 

(*) denotes late arrival 

 

Manager Jakubec noted Mr. Frankowski was unable to attend due to a work schedule conflict and Mr. 

Denny, Jr. was running late. 

 

II. PUBLIC COMMENTS CONCERNING THE PROPOSED YEAR 2020 TOWNSHIP BUDGET  

  

President Smith explained the purpose of the Public Hearing is to receive public comments from residents 

and others regarding the proposed 2020 Township budget.  As proposed, the budget contains a real estate 

tax increase of .2 from the 2019 tax rate of 1.9 mils to 2.1 mils.  The budget is scheduled for adoption during 

the December 10th Regular meeting. 

 

Treasurer Curran arrived at 7:07 p.m. 

 

President Smith stated the budget would be more thoroughly discussed during the workshop. 

 

There were no public comments. 

 

III. ADJOURNMENT 

 

Motion by Vice President Vogel to adjourn the meeting was seconded by Ms. Eccles and carried 

unanimously.  The Public Hearing adjourned at 7:08 p.m. and Council proceeded directly into the 

Workshop. 

 

 

 

               

        Cathy Bubas, Manager’s Secretary 

Attachment:  Sign-In Sheet 

 


